
 
Greetings in Jesus’ name, 

   Fall has finally arrived, the temperatures have started to cool 

down and the leaves are beginning to turn. In our travels over 

the past few months we have watched the fields turn from 

vibrant green to brown as the crops have matured and are now 

ready for harvesting. The farmers are working diligently to gather 

them in before they are lost. Let us pray that God will open our 

eyes to see the golden fields around us filled with souls that we 

must reach before it’s too late. 

   As some of you know, in July the head gasket blew in our truck 

and one of the heads cracked. There were many difficulties in 

getting it repaired. We purchased a used engine, they found out there was a problem 

with it after it was installed. We purchased a second engine and when it arrived it also 

had some problems. Praise the Lord, after four months and three engines we finally 

have our truck back. 

    Even though things did not go as we hoped they would, we saw the hand of God 

moving every step of the way. We are overwhelmed by all of the love and generosity 

that so many of you have shown us during this time. We want to say “THANK YOU” 

so much for your prayers, encouraging words and financial donations to cover 

the cost of the repairs. You have truly been a blessing to us!!  

   It is dangerous to start listing names for fear that one may be forgotten. If you gave 

to us and we failed to mention your name, please accept our deepest apology. We 

want to especially thank Brother Bobby 

Roadcap and Mission Tabernacle Holiness 

Church in Harpers Ferry, WV. They went 

above and beyond in helping with the 

purchase and installation of these engines 

as well as loaning us Sister Roadcap’s car 

for the four months while our truck was 

down.                                                                  
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PRAYER REQUEST 

    Please continue to help us pray that the Lord will provide a way for us to 
obtain a visa. Many of you may know that the visa requirements for New 
Zealand are very restrictive. 

   Pray for continued protection as we itinerate. 

      Praise the Lord, we are now at 75% of our budget, please pray that 
God will continue to provide what we need to return to New Zealand.            

God bless, 

 
   We also want to say thank you to Brother Lonnie Humphrey and Saratoga Holiness 

Church in Saratoga, NC. They were so generous in 

their financial giving and graciously allowed us to 

park our trailer at their church for over two months 

during this time. Brother Humphrey along with Bro. 

Sonny Griswold and Refugee Trinity Holiness 

Church, and Bro. Ervin Lewis and Harbor Light 

Holiness Church so graciously opened their doors to 

us over and over again allowing us to minister in 

their churches while we were in their area. Many 

others generously gave to us in our time of need 

including, Bro. Ken Taylor and Bristow Assembly of 

God; Bro. L.D. Savage and Massanova Pentecostal 

Church, Bro. William Strickler and Laurel Hill 

Pentecostal Church, Bro. Jared Reid and Revival 

Holiness Church; Bro. David Turner and New Life 

Holiness Church; Bro. Ray Priest and Trinity Holiness 

Church of God; Bro. Clifford Hurst and Union Road 

Pentecostal Church; Wray Holiness Baptist Church 

and Evangelist Bro. Rocky Kirk. We truly 

appreciate everything that has been done! We 

also want to thank Bro. Austin Griffitts for moving 

our trailer from West Virginia to North Carolina and 

Bro. Stacey Floyd for allowing us to use his truck to 

move our trailer from North Carolina to South 

Carolina. This allowed us to continue with our 

schedule of itinerating. We would not be able to 

continue on the road sharing our vision for New Zealand without the help that has been 

given to us! We are eternally grateful to all of you! 
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